
  

 

 

  

     

 

                                                                                                                                             

           

 ! aŜǎǎŀƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ /ƘŀƛǊΧ        

 

 

 As I write this, the bitter cold of winter is still very much with us.  But I'm looking forward.  Soon we will 
 enter the period of Lent, a time for renewal, compassion, and growth. Certainly of our spiritual life, but 
 hopefully, too, with our relationship in the Guild.  
 
 This year the board is determined to thoughtfully distribute the funds ǿŜΩǾŜ received in lieu of flowers. At 
 our last meeting we decided to allocate $10,500 to build a Fuller Home in Armenia. We feel this is a 
 respectful way to honor to our departed members. This leaves us with almost $8,000 in the restricted 
 account.  
 
 Do you know the #1 trending article on the Mirror-Spectator website? LǘΩǎ ά5ƻƭƭȅ aŀǘƻƛŀƴΩǎ Choreg from 
 Guild DŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎǎέΗ And the 4th most read article? Marianne DardŀǊƛŀƴΩǎ άIƻƭƛŘŀȅ Candy Cane Simit from 
 Guild DŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎǎΣέ published back in December. Our girls look good in print! 
 
 Did you take our survey last year? Thanks to Denise Karakashian, Marianne & Karen Dardarian we have a 
 valuable snapshot of our membership. Starting this month, ǿŜΩǊŜ sharing the answers in the newsletter. 
 Look inside for ά{ǳǊǾŜȅ {ŀȅǎέ to read more about who we are and what we think.   
  
 At our January meeting, one of our members suggested we raise our annual donation to Mer Doon this 
 year. After investigating, we found their organization was in much greater need than we knew. At the 
 following meeting we voted to send $2,000 to support this worthy cause; afterwards members suggested 
 we send an eblast informing the rest of the Guild in case they also wanted to contribute. We had such a 
 strong response that Mer Doon will now receive over $4,000. A generous gift from the ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ Guild of 
 St. John Armenian Church.  
   
 So, come to the meetings! Your suggestions can make a difference.  
 

 Carol  Cholmakjian  

  
 

  

 Womenôs Guild Newsletter    March 2022         

     St. John Armenian Church, 22001 Northwestern Hwy, Southfield, MI 48075  

(248)569-3405 

www.stjohnsarmenianchurch.org             https:/stjohnwomensguild.square.site 

 

(248)569-3405 

  

 

 

http://www.stjohnsarmenianchurch.org/
https://stjohnwomensguild.square.site/


 
 
We send our get well wishes to Renee Apkarian.  As you heal and rest, know you are 
missed and thought of often. 
 
   ____________________ 

 
      
          Thank you Rose Najarian and Sue Vian for volunteering to co-chair the Bazaar      
       Bake Sale!   
          Thank you Shoushan Ameriguian and Belinda Kabodian for volunteering to co-chair                                                                                                                                                      
       the June membership dinner!     
    ____________________  
 
                                 CIRCLE UPDATES!!! 
 

  June Membership Dinner – Co-Chairs Shoushan Ameriguian and Belinda Kabodian. 
 
Khunjook – Add Sarah Hagopian and Kathy Steck to Khunjook circle and remove Lucine 
Tarman. 
 
 Please contact your Circle Chariperson with any questions you may have.  You can also 

     reach out to Marianne Dardarian, Jackie  ElChemmas, or Denise Karakashian 

 
      ___________________ 
 

   Our Plarning Outreach Program Needs Your Help!!                                                                                                                                               

Plarning is a form of crocheting with plastic bags to make blankets and pillows for 
the homeless. The shelters hand them out faster than volunteers can make them. It’s 
very easy to turn grocery bags into lengths of plarn (plastic yarn) which are then used 
to make the blankets. Find out how easy it is to make plarn on our YouTube Guild 
Gatherings page.   
.   ____________________  

 

If you haven’t been to the Women’s Guild website yet – please take a look! You can 
order items, pay your dues, donate, and view all of the Guild Gatherings videos! 
https:/stjohnwomensguild.square.site  

    ____________________ 

 
       The Womenôs Guild Directory 2022 updates 

 
               Lindsay Sahakian – Cell (248)762-9899

  2021 Guild directories are available for pick up from our church secretary Anna                                          
  during weekday hours 9-5. Please add the above changes to your directory. 
     
      ______________________ 
 

   CHURCH/HALL RENOVATION AND REFURBISHMENT CONTINUES! 
 
   To view weekly pictures of the renovation and refurbishment projects                                      
      at the church, go to                                   
  https://stjohnsarmenianchurch.smugmug.com/Renovation-and-Refurbishment-W-4/ 
 

https://stjohnwomensguild.square.site/
https://stjohnsarmenianchurch.smugmug.com/Renovation-and-Refurbishment-W-4/


 

 
 Please support the ACYOA Lenten Fish Dinners every Wednesday during Lent.   

For reservations, call church office (248)569-3405 or email office@sjachurch.org  
     Wed., March 2nd, Wed. March, 9th, Wed., March 16th, Wed., March 23rd                            
     Wed., March 30th, Wed., April 6th – Lobster Dinner 

     

   _________________________ 

  

   PALM SUNDAY BAKE DATES 

           We Need Your Help!!! 
 

We are looking forward to your company (and your talents) in 
preparation for our annual Palm Sunday Bake Sale. We will be working 
in the main kitchen on Tuesdays and Saturdays from mid-February thru 
early April from 9:00am - noon. There are 7 remaining bake days of fun 
and fellowship.  
 
We will be preparing large and small Choreg, quartered and full loaf    
Katah, Khalkha and world-famous Soo Boreg. We will be preparing on 
Tuesdays and Saturdays as the church calendar allows. 

 
Please remember to use safe practices! Stay well and stay safe.  See you soon! 

For information, please contact Joy Callan at (248)533-6320 or yerchanigc@gmail.com
 

¶ Tues., March 1, 9am-noon           Choreg loaves and small 

¶ Tues., March 8, 9am-noon           Simit Sticks 

¶ Sat., March 12, 9am-noon           Khalkha 

¶ Tues., March 15, 9am-noon         Either Soo Boreg or Katah - depending on rollers                                                                                                                      

¶ Tues., March 22, 9am-noon       Either Soo Boreg or Katah - depending on rollers 

¶ Tues., April 5, 9am-noon  Make up day depending on weather 

¶ Sat., April 9, 9am-noon   Make up day depending on weather 

 

 

Tues., March 1st Choreg baking 9am-noon 

Wed., March 2nd Saintly Women’s Day Luncheon and general body meeting                              
Noon – Jackie ElChemmas 

Wed., March 16th Executive Board Meeting 8:00 pm following Lenten Services 

Sat., April 2nd World Medical Relief, 9am-11:30am    
Contact Edith Baise (313)673-3325 

Sat., April 6th   General Body Meeting after Lenten services – 8pm 

Wed., April 13th  Guild Gatherings “Lentil Kufte by Christine Sarafian and family” 

Sun., April 10th  Palm Sunday Bake Sale – look for more information soon!  Contact Marilyn 
Dadian with any questions (248)882-0935 or dadian@comast.net  

Sun., April 17th  Easter Tea –  Don’t forget to send in two dozen colored Easter eggs!                       
Contact Nyree Giragosian with questions nyreevgir@gmail.com  

mailto:office@sjachurch.org
mailto:yerchanigc@gmail.com
mailto:dadian@comast.net
mailto:nyreevgir@gmail.com


 

 

       Khunjook Circle has first meeting!  

Paulette Apkarian graciously hosted the first meeting for 
the Khunjook Circle on Feburay 9th. Eight of the circle 
members were in attendance (plus Guild chairperson 
Carol) and spent the evening brainstorming ideas for the 
Khunjook scheduled for Sunday, September 11th.  By the end 
of the meeting, attendees had taken on different 
responsibilities and set up mini - groups with those who 
were unable to attend.  After the meeting, the ladies 
enjoyed delicious mezza prepared by Paulette and had a 
great time socializing and catching up! Thank you Paulette 
for being such a wonderful hostess!  

 

 

________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

       
           

 



 
 

     

    

     
 

 

Check out the Mirror Spectator February 10th  
issue for Dolly Matoian’s Choreg from St. John 

Armenian Church Women’s Guild Gatherings..  
Go to the link below and it will take you directly to 

the write-up along with the recipe. 

https://mirrorspectator.com/2022/02/10/recipe-corner-
dolly-matoians-choreg-from-guild-gatherings/ 

 

      
  
If any Guild Gatherings participants would like to send 

their recipes and or story about their YouTube 
demonstrations, hobbies, and skills,                   

contact Chris Datian at datian@cox.net 

           

https://mirrorspectator.com/2022/02/10/recipe-corner-dolly-matoians-choreg-from-guild-gatherings/
https://mirrorspectator.com/2022/02/10/recipe-corner-dolly-matoians-choreg-from-guild-gatherings/
datian@cox.net
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001hClfJNWCfduFK17Mb56YFX9nw_1oWdnwDPaHfAXxUueaVFz7xswEteyJdE8nn3vHVcQot9DJSYWvNozCBFF47A0ypuIWiAxGYFp-55yhUqYaCSiQCvP5au4euRYO5OwvIV5nRS92CbKDL6y9zmbVrZePSiY1qBhCyXsUU0wZTlpU2aeULMW9qL3frWFwIGlgMB4DcnjAlnzaXDWssd4rJm9sQDGC7RHu5adwwAOkFyjRjHszH9wFZBA_brhcNmbqQHbwbcugRQPQTQfIsAgiYQ==&c=6_z_FisQv3JqTBGSlFPjVJrxiEp-V8GjAuwlK1L6wNMXz35ykRvL_A==&ch=Sh1c7bg0be8ZvQYBpp0SouuJNJbTqLuU-1ty4rpmkmL_Juiw4x5idw==


 

 

         

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

        

 
 

https://stjohnwomensguild.square.site


        

 

        

 

   Have you come across any old Womenôs Guild photos lately???  If so, please email   

 them to Nyree Giragosian, nyreevgir@gmail.com, along with member                         

 names/event and any other  news you would like to share                                                 

and we will include them in an upcoming newsletter. 

The deadline is the 22nd of the month. 

 

ADVENT 2009 
 

                                    
 

Seated left to right:  Helen Mekjian, Joyce Obenhoff, Mae Kafafian, Linda Tiffany,                                
Kristen Gustafson, Susan Janigian, Charlene Apigian 

 

 

Thank you,  

Linda Tiffany for sharing this memory 

 

https://d.docs.live.net/b53d6e504f3113ad/Documents/nyreevgir@gmail.com


 

 

 

            
    


